
CITY COUNCIL MEETING  TC \l1 "
October 1, 2018
The Faulkton City Council met in regular session on October 1, 2018 in the City Hall meeting room with Finance Officer Emily Bauer and the following council members present: Linda Bartholomew, Sheilah Fischer, Chris Geiger, Danny Ramsdell, Mark Toennies and Steve Wanner.  Others present: Thomas Carlson, Brent Koens, Jerod Raethz, Val Ramsdell & Bruce Sahli. Mayor Slade Roseland called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. with all those present reciting the “Pledge of Allegiance”.
2018.10.115 Minutes: Councilwoman Fischer made the motion, seconded by Geiger to approve the minutes of the September 6, 2018 regular meeting. Unanimous. 
2018.10.116 Financial Report: Motion by Councilwoman Bartholomew, seconded by Ramsdell to approve the finance report.  Unanimous. 

2018.10.117 Claims: The following bills were approved for payment on a motion by Councilman Wanner, seconded by Geiger. Unanimous. Payroll Total: $17,124.79 Mayor: $500.00, Finance Officer: $3,182.70, Street Department: $4,286.08, Water & Sewer Department: $4,906.18, Rubble Site: $874.20, Carousel: $115.63, Pool: $60.00, Council: $3200.00
	BERMAC INC.
	$285.58
	gas/DIESEL

	BRAD MANNING DIGGING
	$213.00
	BERMAC 2

	Cleaner Carpets
	$275.00
	CLEAN CARPET IN MEETING ROOM

	DAHME CONSTRUCTION CO. INC.
	$612.00
	GRINDING

	FAULKTON HRC
	$2,971.01
	HRC BOND

	HEALTH POOL OF SD
	$5,361.56
	GROUP HEALTH INS. PREMIUM

	HOMAN ACE HARDWARE
	$564.81
	SUPPLIES

	HOMAN WELDING LLC
	$10.12
	SUPPLIES

	INTERNAL REVENUE SERVICE
	$3,526.11
	941 Taxes

	NORTH WESTERN ENERGY
	$3,712.27
	electric

	POSTMASTER
	$85.00
	POSTAGE

	RURAL DEVELOPMENT
	$4,256.00
	water prj debt pymnt

	RURAL DEVELOPMENT - SEWER
	$8,944.00
	SEWER PROJECT DEBT PAYMENT

	SD Dept of Rev Special Tax Div
	$75.00
	1/2 MALT BEVERAGE TRANSFER FEE

	SD DEPT. OF HEALTH (LAB)
	$15.00
	LAB FEES

	SD RETIREMENT
	$1,540.08
	SD Retirement

	SD SUPPLEMENTAL RETIREMENT PLA
	$100.00
	SUPPLEMENTAL RET. PLAN

	TRUE NORTH STEEL
	$901.00
	CULVERTS & BANDS

	US BANK
	$10,342.35
	CLEAN WATER PROJECT PHASE I

	US BANK
	$1,429.11
	WATER PROJECT PHASE II


City Maintenance Report:  Raethz stating they currently have a company baling the metal pile from the rubble site.  They are working at sweeping chips off the streets.  Lien Transportation will be in town this week to asphalt around the courthouse.  Raethz said after the park bathrooms are shut down for the year, they will tear it down to make room for the new storm shelter to be built this spring.  Raethz also said he will work on patching pot holes before winter.  
Mayors Report: Mayor Roseland reported that Keloland News will be featuring Faulkton as their Eye on Keloland story on Wednesday at 6 and 10pm.     
Police Report:  The September ticket report was given to the council by Deputy Koens.  Roseland informed the council that the City’s spring tooth drag that has been stored at the ballpark was stolen and a police report was filed.  Roseland said there have been other thefts around town as well.  Koens introduced Chaplin Thomas Carlson and new deputy Bruce Sahli to the council.      
Economic Development Report:  No report
Old Business
2018.10.118 Sewer Project Pay Request:  Mayor Roseland presented the pay requests for the sewer project from Helms & Associates for $14,437.15 and Dahme Construction for $360,258.52.  Motion was made by Councilman Wanner, seconded by Toennies to approve the pay request.  Unanimous.  Roseland stated the monthly progress meeting will be held on Wednesday, October 3rd at 9:30am.  Dahme’s will be back to cut off the remaining clean out pipes and the grass seeders will be back to finish seeding.    
Water Rate Increase:  Mayor Roseland stated Web Water increased their water rates $0.45/1000 gallons on October 1, 2018.  Roseland suggested the council raise the rates January 1st the $0.45/1000 gallons that Web increased, and not raise any additional amount.  The council agreed.  
New Business
Airport Issues: Councilman Ramsdell brought some airport issues to the council’s attention.  The bathroom toilet at the GA terminal is not functioning correctly, the airport road needs some patching and isn’t wide enough, the electric gate hasn’t worked properly, the ramp has settled and is dangerous for plane props and a drainage issue by the main gate due to Haven’s hanger.  After some discussion the council agreed a letter will be sent to Haven regarding the drainage issue, Toennies said he can look at the bathroom and Raethz will address the other concerns.

2018.10.119 Storm Shelter Professional Services Agreement:  Civil Design Inc, the company that will draw up the plans for the storm shelter has requested an agreement be signed.  Councilwoman Bartholomew moved, seconded by Fischer to enter into an agreement with Civil Design Inc for the new storm shelter.  Unanimous.
2018.10.120 Emergency Management - Pre-Disaster Hazard Mitigation Agreement:   Mark Toennies, Faulk County Emergency Management Director, asked the council to participate in the Faulk County Multi-jurisdictional Hazard Mitigation Plan.  Councilwoman Bartholomew motioned, seconded by Wanner to participate in the plan.  Unanimous.  

2018.10.121 Pool Sandblasting Quote:  Raethz stated after not being able to get ahold of the original company that were going to sandblast the pool, he found a different company.  A-1 Body, Inc from Huron came to Faulkton last week to prepare a quote, to sandblast and paint the pool the quote was $17,921.00.  The board budgeted $35,000 towards this for 2018, but since this will not be completed until 2019 the board will have to do a supplemental budget next year to cover the expense.  

Change Truck Route:  Mayor Roseland stated the truck route will be changed from 13th Avenue S, from Court Street to Huron Street, will no longer be a truck route.  15th Avenue will be the new truck route for trucks needing to get to the hospital.  Bauer will draft an ordinance change for its first reading next month.

2018.10.122 Liquor License Transfer Application Retail (on-sale):  This being the time and place so stated in the public notice, an application for Retail (on-sale) liquor license was reviewed from NJR Short Stop Bar, LLC (d/b/a Short Stop).  No one from the public was there to comment.  Motion was made by Councilman Toennies, seconded by Ramsdell to approve said application.  Unanimous.  

2018.10.123 Liquor License Transfer Application Malt Beverage (off-sale):  This being the time and place so stated in the public notice, an application for Package (off-sale) Malt Beverage liquor license was reviewed from NJR Short Stop Bar, LLC (d/b/a Short Stop).  No one from the public was there to comment.  Motion was made by Councilman Ramsdell, seconded by Wanner to approve said application.  Unanimous.  
2018.10.124 Temporary Liquor License. Motion was made by Councilman Geiger, seconded by Fischer to approve the following application for temporary liquor license. Unanimous.

· American Legion Post #102 – October 19, 2018 – Legion Hall – Pheasant Banquet  

Other Business
2018.10.125 Executive Session:  Time: 7:40 p.m. Motion was made by Councilwoman Fischer, seconded by Wanner to go into executive session for contractual matters per SDCL 1-25-2. Out of executive session at 8:20 p.m.  No action taken.
2018.10.126 Adjournment: There being no other business to come before the council, the meeting adjourned on a motion by Councilman Toennies, seconded by Wanner. Motion carried.  Time: 8:20 p.m. 
___________________________                                           ____________________________

Slade Roseland, Mayor                                                          Emily Bauer, Finance Officer     
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